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November 2, 2015
City of Raleigh Dims Lights to Save the Lives of Migrating Birds 

During spring and fall migration, thousands of migrating song birds travel through Raleigh’s city center, risking injury or death if they become disoriented and collide with buildings.  Through onsite surveys, Wake Audubon Society documented bird deaths in Downtown Raleigh and a few City-owned buildings were found to have a high rate of bird collisions.  Research has shown this problem can be greatly reduced with an easy, money saving solution- by turning out non-essential lights.

In collaboration with the Wake Audubon Society, the City of Raleigh, as part of the 2030 Comprehensive Plan, is implementing bird-friendly lighting strategies for City- owned and operated buildings to protect migrating birds from building collisions. Raleigh is the first city in North Carolina to reduce lighting on City-owned and operated buildings in order to reduce bird collisions. 
The City of Raleigh has policies and practices in place to address energy conservation, cost-saving measures, and wildlife and habitat protection.  The collaboration with Wake Audubon expands the opportunity to continue these efforts.  City of Raleigh building managers and departments will work together to ensure non-essential lighting is turned off. Lighting used for security or safety is exempted from the initiative.

In keeping with the City of Raleigh’s policies on energy conservation and promoting dark skies, City buildings will extinguish or dim non-essential lights from 11 p.m. to 6 a.m. Key bird migrations occur in the spring and fall, however, building occupants are encouraged to reduce non-essential lighting year-round.

The City has pledged to go even further to help protect birds.  The Duke Energy Performing Arts Center will dim or turn off non-essential lighting and decorative architectural lighting after 2 a.m. The Raleigh Convention Center will dim or turn off non-essential lighting after all occupants have vacated the facility. Raleigh Police Department facilities will dim or turn off non-essential lighting, but leave 24-hour lobbies lit for security and public access.
“It’s great to see our City staff take extra steps to protect birds,” said Lena Gallitano of the Wake Audubon Society. “Volunteers from Wake Audubon led this effort and we’re happy to see these bird-friendly results.  Protecting birds and saving money by turning out lights – what a fantastic combination!”

